The regular meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on August 13, 2012, at the City Office.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 by Mayor Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Treasurer Keerl, Clerk Pierce, Council Members: Tartaglia, Sanderson, Kaiser, Crick, Lemere, Baird, and City Attorney Cook.
Motion by Tartaglia, support by Baird to approve the July 9, 2012 minutes. Motion carried 6-0. 
Motion by Sanderson, support by Crick to pay bills in the amount of $30,155.60. Motion carried 6-0.          

Mayor Dobis shared a letter of correspondence from Alcona Community Schools informing council of a 5K Walk/Run through the city on Saturday, August 18, 2012. The Walk/Run is a fundraiser for the Girl’s Volleyball Team at the school. Motion by Crick, support by Sanderson to approve 5K Run/Walk through city. Motion carried: 6-0.
Mapping and evaluation bids for a city wide mapping of the water and sewer systems were brought to council for discussion. Eight bid proposals were submitted to the city for consideration. A bid committee consisting of Lemere and Baird was formed to review and evaluate the proposals. Motion by Tartaglia, support by Kaiser, to approve formation of bid committee.  Motion carried 6-0. A recommendation to accept a singular bid proposal will be brought to city council next month by the committee.          

The new directional signage at Lake St. and E. Main St. will be discussed by Alderman Baird with the city Beautification Group and a final decision made as to placement at that corner.
Old City Dump Site on Walker Rd. was discussed. Forester Don Krejcarek has been consulted  as to the viability of the timber on the property. There are 40 acres of land. It was recommended it would be worth the city’s time to have the property surveyed. Bids from Northeast Land Surveys for $1850.00 and Alcona Area Land Survey for $1550.00 were received. Motion by Lemere, support by Crick to accept survey bid from Alcona Area Land Survey. Motion carried 6-0.
The 2012 Tax rate for the general fund will be 6.0032 mills. which is the maximum allowable by law. Water: 1.5 mills. and Bond Improvement: 2.6 mills. Motion by Sanderson, support by Tartaglia, to approve millage rates for water debt and General Fund to be collected on December, 2012 taxes. Motion carried 6-0.
Assessor Randy Thompson requested authority from city council to set alternate dates for the March and /or July, December Tax Board of Review. Resolution read by Mayor Dobis.  Motion to adopt: Yes: Crick, Lemere, Kaiser, Baird, Sanderson, Tartaglia. No: None.  Mayor declared Resolution #2012-04 adopted.

Reports:

Harbor Commissioner Marian Tartaglia reported revenue is down this season and expenses are up. There are several grants available for repair of the docks and that these grants are “matching fund” grants.
Planning Commissioner Mike Baird stated the Planning Commission will meet the first week in October, 2012. NEMCOG representative Denise Cline will write a draft of the zoning ordinances to present to the commission in October. The public is invited to write any questions or concerns addressing issues of zoning to the Planning Commission, addressed to City Hall, to be taken under advisement by the Planning Commission.
County Commissioner Bill Thompson reported that the county is getting ready for the County Fair in August, discussed some of the attractions and reported on the Quilt Trail committee planning a state-wide meeting in Alcona County next year, 2013.
Tree Board: Joan Crick has received a Consumers Energy grant application for the purchase of trees for the city. She will have it ready to be submitted for 2013.
Fire Dept. Chief Randall Goodman stated it was a quiet month for the department.
Fire Advisory Committee member Crick discussed the possibility of the sale of the 1961 Ford fire truck being stored at the Maintenance Garage. Motion by Lemere, support by Baird to concur with the decision of the dispensation of the truck made by the Fire Advisory Committee. Motion carried: 6-0.

Council Last Comments:
Alderman Crick has received several complaints concerning Golf Carts being driven recklessly throughout the city and some being driven by, apparently, under age drivers. Advice is to report concerns to Sheriff’s Department.

Alderman Sanderson is requesting final tally of expenditures and donations for 2012 Summer Concert Series.
Lemere moved the meeting to be adjourned.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm.

Barbara Pierce, Clerk                              

Mayor___________________________      Clerk_____________________________  
